Career and Technical Education Equity Council

Executive Committee Meeting

Wednesday, December 05, 2008

Sharon Room, Westin Hotel

11:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.

Officer President: Denise White-President, Nora Pugh-Seemster-President Elect, Sharon Corder-Treasurer, Lou Hargrave proxy for Jennifer Davis-Secretary

Other Present: Jeanette Thomas, Fern Bowling, and Sandra Girdner

President Denise Whitehead asked if there were any additions or correction to the Agenda. Nora Pugh-Seemster made a motion to place the Vice President report first on the agenda.  The motion carried. This allowed Greg Pierce, Administration Vice President, to attend the NCLA business meeting. 

Greg Pierce, Vice President of Administration, explained the ACTE structure. The following items clarified:

· Organizational structured state versus national

· Unified State

· Regions

· Divisions

· New and Related Services Sections

· New and Emerging Division

· Divisional Affiliate (i.e., NCLA and CTEEC)

· Administration Policy Committee

· Board of Directors

Greg reported that the new ACTE website has had some major revisions. Also, he explained the ACTE and Administration major time frames.

Nora Pugh-Seemster made a motion to accept the minutes as presented and the motion carried.

Sharon Corder presented the treasurer’s report (see attached). Also, Sharon reported the membership is currently 146. This number is down from the previous year. Last year we had 172 members.

Nora presented the CTEEC National Conference report (see attached report).

The 2009-2010 Program of Work was updated by executive committee members and presented by Denise Whitehead. Fern Bowling made a motion that the Program of Work be accepted. The motion carried.

Revised bylaws were distributed by Denise Whitehead. Denise will appoint a bylaws committee to review current bylaws to determine necessary changes in order to meet tax exempt status requirements. 

Nora Pugh-Seemster gave the culture diversity report (see attached).

Membership/Public Relations Report was submitted by Julie Lamb. 

The ACTE Program report was written and submitted by Sheila Long, Vice President of Programs (see attached).

Lou Hargrave (proxy for Nora Pugh-Seemster) submitted a legislative report. See Attached report.

CTEEC Award Committee Report was presented by Fern Bowling. See attached report.

Lou made a motion to pay affiliate of the administration division dues, if it is determined necessary (The treasurer will check the status). It was approved.

Denise Whitehead adjourned the meeting at 3:45 p.m.

Submitted by Lou Hargrave, Ed.D.

Proxy for Jennifer Davis, Secretary

